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Business and Industry Committee
August 3, 2011
SUMMARY MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:01 p.m.

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT -
Robert Alcazar, Brian Angus, Steve Geil, Frank Gornick (arrived at 4:05 p.m.), Richard Keyes, Sam Norman, Joe Olivares, Jose Plascencia, Alice Saviez and Lydia Zabrycki 

 ABSENT -

Fely Guzman and Keith Lovgren
OTHER DIRECTORS PRESENT -  
Nicole Zieba
   AGENDA CHANGES:  

None
   ABSTENTIONS:

None

STAFF/CHAIR REPORT:

None


PUBLIC COMMENTS:

None
	Item
	Description/Action Taken

	1.
	February 2, 2011, Business and Industry Committee Meeting Minutes 

	
	Director Keyes requested that the February 2, 2011, meeting minutes be amended to reflect that he retired from Richard Heath and Associates.
OLIVARES/KEYES – APPROVED THE MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 2, 2011, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEETING, AS AMENDED.  (UNANIMOUS)

	2.
	Items Referred by Other Committees

	
	Pam Lassetter, Assistant Director, Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board (FRWIB), stated that the Adult Council referred two (2) items to the Business and Industry Committee (B&I) as information items:  The High Speed Rail Local Hire Policy Recommendation and the Funding Recommendation for Applied Development Economics/Michael Bernick, Esq.

Director Gornick arrived (4:05 p.m.)

Blake Konczal, Executive Director, FRWIB, reported that the FRWIB has been working to create a local hire policy recommendation to be forwarded to the California High Speed Rail Association.  The policy would include a recommendation that 30% of those hired to construct the first phase of the high speed rail line be local area residents.  The local area includes the counties of Fresno, Kern, Kings, Tulare, Madera and Merced.  A final draft of the hiring recommendation will be presented to the FRWIB for its approval at the September 7, 2011, meeting.

The second item was the funding recommendation for a contract with Applied Development Economics (ADE) and Michael Bernick, Esq., in an amount not to exceed $10,000.  If this recommendation is approved by the FRWIB on September 7, ADE and Mr. Bernick will assist the FRWIB in the development of a local hire policy for the California High Speed Rail Authority’s Request for Proposal.  

	3.
	New Business and Industry Committee Member

	
	Chair Saviez stated that FRWIB Director Nicole Zieba has expressed interest in becoming a member of the B&I, and requested that the B&I vote to recommend that the FRWIB approve this appointment.
OLIVARES/ZABRYCKI – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB RATIFY THE APPOINTMENT OF NICOLE ZIEBA AS A NEW BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEMBER.  (UNANIMOUS)

	4.
	Business and Industry Committee 2011-2015 Draft Business Plan

	
	Ms. Lassetter presented the 2011-2015 Draft Business Plan for the B&I’s approval.  Ms. Lassetter stated that every five (5) years, all FRWIB committees are required to update their business plan.  On February 2, 2011, the B&I met for their business planning session and directed FRWIB staff to draft the 2011-2015 business plan based on their discussions.

Ms. Lassetter reviewed the B&I’s Mission Statement and all members agreed that it accurately reflects the Committee’s intent and mission.  Ms. Lassetter then presented the Key Result Areas (KRAs) with their Deliverables.  The only suggested change to the Deliverables as presented was KRA #4, Deliverable 2.  Director Zabrycki suggested that the feasibility of a local hire policy for City and County of Fresno funded projects be expanded to include all government funded projects.    
KEYES/ANGUS - APPROVED THE BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE 2011-2015 DRAFT BUSINESS PLAN.  (UNANIMOUS)

	5.
	Blue Tech Contract Presentation

	
	Kirk Nagamine, Chief Executive Officer, Central Valley Business Incubator (CVBI), and David Zoldoske, Director, International Center for Water Technology (ICWT), presented an overview of the Blue Tech Plan’s accomplishments and advances in the first eighteen (18) months of their five (5) year contract with the FRWIB.
Since the start of the contract, a Blue Tech Advisory Committee has been created, comprised of California State University, Fresno personnel, private sector members, CVBI Board members and staff.  The goal of the Committee is to establish Fresno as a world leader in water innovation and industry, creating and growing water technology businesses in the Central Valley to ultimately create new jobs.  In May of this year, CVBI and ICWT partnered with The Water Innovations Alliance to present the Blue Tech Valley Water Conference, which attracted over 200 people from around the world.  The purpose of the conference was to explore and discuss new innovations, developments and trends relating to current water issues.  The ICWT co-hosted the Ag Water Summit with Rain Bird Corporation, where discussions were focused on water issues in the valley.  Under the Blue Tech Plan, one-on-one sessions were held with water cluster business owners to identify challenges and opportunities they face.  Mr. Nagamine reported that CVBI has been able to leverage the $400,000 in FRWIB funding into almost $1.2 million in operating funds.

Mr. Nagamine and Mr. Zoldoske thanked the B&I for its vision and support.
ALCAZAR/NORMAN - ACCEPTED THE BLUE TECH CONTRACT PRESENTATION.  (UNANIMOUS)


	6.
	Blue Sky Resources Outcomes Presentation

	
	Kevin Smith, Deputy Director of Business Services, FRWIB, reminded the B&I that at its February 18, 2010, meeting, the FRWIB awarded $100,000 in American Recovery and Reinvestment Act funds to Blue Sky Resources to assist 30 companies in reducing the cost of doing business by proposing a number of cost savings measures.  The contract ended on December 31, 2010.  Since the completion of the project, Mr. Smith interviewed 18 of the 30 companies for their feedback on the success of the project, and followed up on whether or not the recommendations made by Blue Sky Resources have been implemented.  On average, businesses indicated that there was a 77% likelihood that they will implement some of the recommendations within the year, and a 78% likelihood that they will implement most of the recommendations within three (3) years.  Mr. Smith also noted that of the businesses surveyed, 56% said that new jobs would be created as a result of their planned implementation.  
Ms. Lassetter stated that FRWIB staff will perform another follow up with these businesses in another six (6) to nine (9) months.  
GEIL/NORMAN - ACCEPTED THE BLUE SKY RESOURCES OUTCOMES PRESENTATION.  (UNANIMOUS)

	7.
	Fourth Quarter Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year 2010-2011

	
	Mr. Smith presented the Fourth Quarter Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year (PY) 2010-2011 for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB.  

OLIVARES/ZABRYCKI - RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE FOURTH QUARTER CUSTOMER SATISFACTION REPORT FOR PROGRAM YEAR 2010-2011.  (UNANIMOUS)

	8.
	Second Quarter Employer Relations Survey 

	
	Mr. Smith presented the results from the Second Quarter Employer Relations Survey for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB, and indicated that on a scale of 1 (poor) to 5 (exceptional), the FRWIB received an average score of 4.9 from the employers that were surveyed.  
PLASCENCIA/GEIL – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE SECOND QUARTER EMPLOYER RELATIONS SURVEY. (UNANIMOUS)

	9.
	Rapid Response – Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act Notice

	
	Tamico Thomas, Senior Outplacement/Vendor Contract Specialist, FRWIB, reported that during the Fourth Quarter of PY 2010-2011, the Rapid Response team met with six (6) employers and provided information to 285 dislocated workers.  Ms. Thomas informed the B&I that the Rapid Response team is still seeing a large number of layoffs in the manufacturing, warehousing, and retail industries.  

Director Geil asked why the Rapid Response report did not show how many of the dislocated workers, who attended the Rapid Response orientations, actually  were able to transition into another job through Workforce Connection.  Ms. Lassetter stated that the purpose of the orientations is not just to provide information about Workforce Connection, but also to provide information about other services available to the soon-to-be dislocated workers that will assist them as they transition into unemployment, such as Unemployment Insurance, financial services, and public assistance.  Ms. Thomas noted that the Rapid Response team is made up of individuals from the Employment Development Department and Clear Point Financial, in addition to FRWIB staff.  

Chair Saviez stated that it may be beneficial to have a brief presentation at a future meeting on what Rapid Response is and what takes place at the orientations.
This was an information item.

	10.
	San Joaquin Valley Partnership Update

	
	Blake Konczal, Executive Director, FRWIB, stated that at a previous B&I meeting, Chair Saviez requested an update on the San Joaquin Valley Partnership (SJVP) in light of the state’s new administration.   Mr. Konczal indicated that he was elected by the central valley’s Workforce Investment Board Directors to represent them on the SJVP Board, and was appointed by the SJVP on December 31, 2010.  Because many of the Governor’s appointments have not yet been made, it’s still unclear what his plans are for the SJVP.
This was an information item.


	11.
	Referral of Agenda Items to Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred to other committees.

	12.
	November 2, 2011, Agenda Items

	
	Director Norman stated that he would like to have Schneider Electric, the company that purchased Pelco, come to the next meeting to share with the B&I their vision for the valley and the role the FRWIB can play in that vision.  Schneider Electric designs and manufactures video and security systems and is a large employer in Fresno County.  Chair Saviez suggested that FRWIB staff meet with Schneider Electric and bring a presentation back to the B&I. 

	13.
	Meeting Feedback

	
	Director Geil informed the B&I that the Enterprise Zone, which was previously administered by the FRWIB, the Economic Development Corporation serving Fresno County (EDC), and the County of Fresno, is now administered by the FRWIB and the EDC.  The County is no longer involved in the administration of the Enterprise Zone.

Chair Saviez stated that the meeting was productive and very informative.   


	
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m.



